

February 10, 2020

The Honorable Kumar P. Barve, Chair The Honorable Dana Stein, Vice Chair and Members Environmental and Transportation Committee Room 251, House Office Building Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: HB 387 – Tri-County council for Southern Maryland – Funding

<u>Letter of Support – Environmental and Transportation – Tuesday, February 11, 2020 at 1:00</u>

Dear Chair Barve, Vice Chair Stein and Members:

The Charles County Commissioners are seeking your support of the above entitled H.B. 387. This proposal was included in our 2020 Legislative Package, and per the council's director, the additional funding would provide a stable source of local funds to the council in order to apply for regional grants, especially at the Federal level grants and competitive grants, where matching local funds sources maybe required.

Thank you for the opportunity to present our support for H.B. 387.

Sincerely,

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF CHARLES COUNTY, MARYLAND

Reuben B. Collins, II, Esq., President

cc: Charles County Legislative Delegation